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Dear Colleagues,

I am delighted to introduce the third issue of the “Journal of the Turkish German 
Gynecological Association (J Turk Ger Gynecol Assoc)” in the publishing year of 2015. Our 
objective is to collect more and more research studies from Turkey and the international 
gynecology and obstetrics community.

Since our journal was indexed in the Pubmed Central, the quality and quantity of the papers 
were increased.  We are proud to say that J Turk Ger Gynecol Assoc is now more popular 
than it’s used to be.  The papers in this particular issue reflect this awareness and popularity.  
Here you may read many good quality manuscripts from all around the world like Kuwait, 
Egypt, Italy, Germany, United Kingdom and India as well as Turkey. 

The incidence of morbid adherent placenta has increased significantly over the last 50 
years. You will read a paper about the detection for the accuracy of the three-dimensional 
multislice view Doppler in the diagnosis of morbid adherent placenta. Another important 

factor in women life is the late detection of ovarian cancer. A study evaluated the efficacy of 18F-fluorodeoxyglucose (FDG) 
positron emission tomography/computed tomography (PET/CT) in recurrent disease, response to therapy, and long-term 
follow-up of ovarian cancer (OC) patients in relation to cancer antigen-125 (CA125) levels and the prognostic meaning of 
this modality in this subset of subjects. Myoma insemination after laparoscopic myomectomy is still a hot topic and we 
have a good review on it. You will also get the occasion to read an interesting paper - about G spot. The G-spot had been 
described more than 60 years ago by the German gynecologist Gräfenberg. Again a study from Germany will show G spot 
augmentation to us.  You will find more and more interesting articles with in this issue.  Hope you will enjoy it. 

Dear young colleagues and residents, 

One of the outcomes of the scientific research is the publication. A scientific experimentation cannot be considered com-
plete unless published, even if the research itself is very brilliant. Without publication, science is unable to exceed itself. 
Scientific researcher shall not only make science but also put its thoughts on paper. Unfortunately not all scientists are 
good authors. Concerning this matter, my suggestion for you is to have a glance at the spelling rules of our journal and the 
printed or published sources on your topic before writing a good article. Please also do not hesitate to ask for assistance 
from more experienced instructors or teachers. Besides, the editors of our journal Prof. Yaprak Üstün, Prof. Eray Çalışkan 
and Assoc. Prof. Gazi Yıldırım will be pleased to assist you about these issues. I look forward to seeing your qualified 
research studies and articles in our journal.

I would also like to inform you about the fifth Social Responsibility Project of our foundation, Turkish German Gynecological 
Education and Research Foundation (TAJEV), which will be held on September 11-12, 2015, in Çanakkale - Turkey. The 
project is traditionally organized from four steps; public awareness meeting with participation of the locals, the scientific 
meeting with participation of health professionals, performing of the advanced operations and medical examination/
screening to local women, and finally a medical device donation to a local hospital. We believe our project could be con-
sidered a success if we will only be able to help only one woman to become more conscious about herself and her baby. 
Since it is these small steps which may one day make the difference. We would be excited to have our colleagues join us 
in these intense scientific activities.

Finally the holiday season is up to end.  I wish you a great scientific and energetic new academic season.

Best regards,
Prof. Cihat Ünlü, M.D.
Editor in Chief of J Turk Ger Gynecol Assoc 
President of TAJEV
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